ARKADELPHIA BOARD OF EDUCATION OFFICIAL MINUTES: JANUARY 16, 2013

The Arkadelphia Board of Education met in special session Wednesday, January 16, 2013 at 1:00 p.m., in the Boardroom of the Administration Building, located at 235 North Eleventh Street.

Members present: Dr. Jeff Root, President; Dr. Kenneth G. Harris, Jr., Vice President; Ms. Terri King, Mr. Billy Groom, Mr. Rodney Moore, and Ms. Karrie Goodman. **Member absent**: Dr. Shelly Perrin, Secretary.

The Board President called the meeting to order and established a quorum with six (6) members present. The purpose of the meeting was to receive the exit report from the AdvancED Review Committee.

AdvancED REVIEW

Mr. Donnie Whitten, Superintendent, introduced Dr. Bill Rivenbark, lead evaluator for the AdvanceED team. Dr. Rivenbark reviewed the final report and outlined the District's most powerful practice and themes; and required actions to be completed within a two-year timeframe in order to maintain accreditation status. Dr. Rivernbark reported that the Team's recommendation to the AdvancEd national governing board would be for the District 's accreditation.

Mr. Whitten and Dr. Root expressed appreciation to the staff and to the AdvancEd team.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:20 p.m.

DR. SHELLY PERRIN, SECRETARY